November 18, 2021
Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education:

Personnel:
Curtis Williams resigned as the boys tennis coach. Marilyn Dorsey will be both the girls and boys coach next season.

Tyler Pippin has resigned as the esports coach due to taking a position outside of the school district. Dalton Inge has
been named the coach of esports.

Bob Sexton has been rehired as the bowling coach after retiring from teaching at the conclusion of the 2020-21 school
year.

Sports Information:

Boys soccer finished the season at 17-4-4. They won the district and region tournaments and lost in the first round of
state to Elizabethtown.

Girls soccer finished the season at 19-7. They won the district and region tournaments and two games at the state
tournament. They lost to South Oldham in the state semifinals.

Volleyball finished the season with a 30-10 record. They won the district and region tournaments and lost in the first
round of the state tournament to Sacred Heart Academy.

The cross country team sent two girl runners to the state meet. The girls team missed qualifying for state as a team by
two points.

The cheerleading team finished second in Gameday at region, earning a bid to state.

The boys and girls golf teams participated in the region tournament. No one qualified for state, but both teams are led
by underclassmen that will hopefully represent HCHS for a few years to come.

The dance team will compete in the region on November 21 at Louisville Valley High School.

The football team is 7-4 (as of 11/9). They will be playing at Daviess County on Friday, November 12 in the second round
of the postseason.

The esports team is playing matches remotely. The state dates have been set for the KHSAA State Tournament as
December 16 in Lexington, KY. Teams have the option to compete remotely if desired.

The winter sports of boys and girls basketball, wrestling, bowling and swimming have all been practicing since October.
Bowling has already participated in regular season contests.

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.
Respectfully Submitted:
Mark Andrews

HCHS Athletic Director



